
Clovis  Christian  Ministerial  Alliance 
Minutes of the Meeting of Thursday, April 5, 2012,  8:30 a.m. 

 
Present :  Patricia Bazar (United Way), Scott Blazek (Immanuel Lutheran), Cindy Bock (FCFC), Bill Brewer (Central 
Christian Church), Curtis Brewer (Good Samaritan), B. J. Brooks (Central Baptist), Rardin Butch (Lighthouse Men's 
Program), Ladona Clayton (Clovis Christian Schools), Joyce Davis (Habitat for Humanity), Jon Forest (First 
Christian), Geri Gomez (Lighthouse Mission), Richard Gomez (Lighthous Mission), Jim Kelly (Church of the 
Brethren), Bonita Knox (Trinity Lutheran), Dale Moore (First Church of God), Terry Myers (Clovis Schools), Lemuel 
Perry (Bethel AoG), Jamie Pitts (CAFB Chapel), Don Reid (Men's Bible Class), John Rollinson (Word of God 
Lutheran), Shirley Rollinson (ENMU Religion Department), Dick Ross (Central Baptist), Scott Seymour (Trinity  
UMC), David Stevens (First Church of God) 
 

Opening Prayer : Bill Brewer 
 

Scripture Meditation : Richard Gomez 
 

Minutes of last Month's Meeting : Shirley Rollinson 
 

Treasurer's Report : Jim Kelly : account has $ 350.99;   
John Rollinson reminded everyone that annual dues are $25 
 

Task Force Reports :  
• Good Friday Service : Shirley Rollinson - asked participants to come half an hour early to pray before the 

Service. Trinity Lutheran has a room available. Trinity Lutheran also has a nursery for children during the 
service. 

• Offering from the Good Friday Service : Don Reid moved that the offering be divided equally between Matt 
25, the Salvation Army, and the Lighthouse Mission.  The motion was seconded by Curtis Brewer and 
passed unanimously. 

• The victims of the Clovis Apartments Fire : Richard Gomez reported that 1 or 2 families are still waiting for 
housing, all others are already in apartments or other housing.  A final disbursement of funds is to be made 
next Monday.  

• Sabrina Farmer reminded us of the National Day of Prayer, Thursday, May 3, and circulated a sign-up 
sheet for the 24-hour Prayer Vigil at the Master's Center. 

Business Items : 

• Scott Blazek brought copies of a suggested "united letter" regarding a "Pride Parade". A consensus of 
opinion was not obtained. Individuals and individual churches are free to take whatever steps they wish 

 

Announcements from Churches and other Christian Organizations :  
• Joyce Davis reported that the Habitat for Humanity house on Manana has been dedicated. 
• Richard Gomez reported that the Men's Program at the Lighthouse will be starting on April 21st, with Butch    
       Rardin as the Program Director. 
• Dick Ross reported that the Red Cross needs volunteers for Disaster Relief training. 
• Shirley Rollinson reported a financial need following the death of a local pastor. 
• Bethlehem Baptist Church is replacing the old parsonage with a new Trailer Home, but there is a need for a   
       wheel-chair ramp. Habitat for Humanity has folk who build such ramps. 

 

Closing Prayer : B. J. Brooks 
 

+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  + +  +  +  +  +  
 
Next Meeting : Thursday, May 3, 2012, 8:30 a.m. 
 
Reminder of opportunities for Weekly fellowship and spiritual growth : 
• Pastors' Bible Study, Tuesdays, 8:00-9:00 a.m. at the Java Loft, 21st & Prince 
• Pastors' Prayer Meeting, Fridays, 7:30-8:30 a.m. at Bethel Assembly of God, 1521 N. Norris 
 
"Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for He who promised is faithful; and let us consider 
how to stimulate one another to love and good deeds, not forsaking our own assembling together, as is the habit of 
some, but encouraging one another; and all the more, as you see the day drawing near."    
   Hebrews  10:23-25 


